BRIDGE SURGERY’S PATIENT GROUP
MINUTES
Wednesday 11th January 2012, 6.00pm
Present:
Liz Waddy (GP)

Julie Finch (Practice Manager)
David Bassett (Patient) - Chair

Cyril Burton (Patient)

Heather Robinson (Patient)

Marion Grenville (Patient)

Ralph Grenville (Patient)

Rex Gorham (Patient)

Gerald Chatfield (Patient)

Janet Watkin (Patient)

Robert Wilkinson (Patient)

1.0
Apologies:

Vanessa Day (Patient & Public Engagement Lead East, South Staffordshire Primary Care Trust)

Trish Dunn (Patient)

David Leese (Patient)
Barry Jakeman (Patient)

Patricia Hancox (Patient)

Cynthia Waterson (Patient)

Deb Mills (Secretarial Duties)

2.0 Group Business
· Julie informed the group that 26 patients had signed up to the Virtual Patient Group.
3.0 Minutes of Last Meeting
These were approved.
4.0 Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
5.0
Update from the Primary Care Trust (PCT)
· David and Cyril reported that there had been a meeting of the East Staffordshire Patient Engagement Group the previous week and advised that Vanessa was planning to hold a Patient Group Event sometime in March.  There would be a number of invitations for each surgery for patient group members and practice staff.  A presentation by the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is pencilled in for this event.  Further details will be forwarded when we receive them.
· Cyril had seen Alex Fox (Chairman of the Staffordshire Cluster of Primary Care Trust’s which includes South Staffordshire) who had offered to come and talk to the Patient Group.  The group welcomed this offer but thought that we should await the March event as he may be speaking at that before deciding to contact him as the survey was the main priority of the group at the moment.
6.0
The Bridge Surgery Patient Group Survey October 2011
The first draft of the survey results was the main focus of the meeting and these were discussed in detail, in particular the huge number of comments made by patients.  The comments made the report long and Julie suggested that perhaps these could be summarised in the main report and the comments moved to the appendix so they would be still be available but would make the initial report shorter and less repetitive.  This was agreed and Rob volunteered to summarise the comments made relating to Question 5 and Heather and Gerry the comments made in relation to Question 8.  Julie reported that all the doctors had received an individual copy of the comments made directly about them and that they would use this as part of their annual appraisal.  Julie would add this information to Question 4 and move the comments to the appendix.  Julie advised that a copy of the draft report had been given to each GP and the reception and administration teams who were in the process of discussing it and considering possible action points.  Dr Waddy outlined that an action plan as a result of the survey has to be written and agreed with the Patient Group and it was decided to meet in a few weeks to look at the possible content of this and the summaries of the patient comments.  The placement of graphs within the report was also discussed.  David asked about the results from the staff survey which had run at the same time as the patient survey in October.  Julie apologised as she had not had time to collate these yet.
7.0
Any other Business

None.
8.0 Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 1st February 2012 at 6.00pm
